## RESOLUTION PASSED BY THE EXECUTIVE COUNCIL IN NOVA SCOTIA, JUNE 11TH, 1949

This Conference, being the first meeting held outside Great Britain of the Executive Council of the Association of Universities of the British Commonwealth, expresses its sincere thanks to Mr. Cyrus Eaton.

The members of the Conference, who have come to Nova Scotia from every part of the Commonwealth, are deeply appreciative of the delightful facilities provided for the purposes of their meeting, the success of which has been in large measure due to the generous hospitality of their host and to the extellent arrangements made by his establishment for their accommodation and entertainment.

Dr. R. S. Aitken, Vice-Chancellor, University of Otago.

Dr. P. N. Banerjee, Vice-Chancellor, University of Calcutta.

Professor D. B. Copland, Vice-Chancellor, Australian National University.

Dr. S. M. Hossain, Vice-Chancellor, University of Dacca.

Dr. F. Cyril James, Principal,
McGill University, Montreal.

Sir David Lindsay Keir, Vice-Chancellor, The Queen's University, Belfast.

Very Rev. Dr. J. Lowe, Vice-Chancellor, University of Oxford.

Dr. E. G. Malherbe, Principal, University of Natal.

Professor Lillian Penson, Vice-Chancellor, University of London.

Professor W. Prest, Dean of the Faculty of Commerce, University of Melbourne.

Sir Raymond Priestley, Vice-Chancellor, University of Birmingham.

Dr. H. R. Raikes, Vice-Chancellor, University of the Witwatersrand.

Dr. T. W. J. Taylor, Principal, University College of the West Indies.

Dr. R. C. Wallace, Principal, Queen's University, Kingston, Ontario.

Msgr. F. Vandry, Rector, Laval University, Quebec.

Sir William Hamilton Fyfe, Hon. Treasurer, AUBC.

Mr. J. F. Foster, Secretary, AUBC.

Miss Margaret Palstra, Assistant to Secretary.